TxOHC
Board Conference Call Minutes
 Wednesday, February 8, 2017
12:00 Noon (CST)

Present:  Sherdeana Owens, Erik Harrington, David Cappelli, Nancy Cline, Maria Wellisch, Kila Johnson, Donna Morris, Gary Badger and Beth Stewart
Absent:  Christina Murphey, Johanna DeYoung, Sharon Dickinson and Rhonda Stokley
	Welcome and Call to Order
Sherdeana Owens called the meeting to order at 12:05.  Donna Morris was appointed as temporary Secretary.  The roll was called and verbal confirmation of a quorum was made.  The agenda was approved with no additions or corrections.  Nancy Cline and Beth Stewart were appointed for minutes review. 

	
Minutes  
The minutes for Jan 12, 2017 were unanimously approved with no additions or corrections.

	
Treasurer’s Report 
Beth Stewart reported for Johanna DeYoung.  She reviewed the P&L for Jan 2017 and there were no questions. She reported that the 1099’s had been sent out and that she had received the CPA packet and was in the process of completing it.

	
Business	
State Oral Health Plan:
Nancy Cline reported that she had submitted the State Oral Health Plan (SOHP) to DSHS OHP and was waiting to hear if it had been accepted.  

Executive Report
Beth Stewart presented the Executive Director Report.   
· Renewal of insurance policies – D&O and Crime – No change in renewal fee’s, so we are good to renew.  Agent working on sending the new policies now.  Will pay when invoiced.  (2/26/2017 – 2/26/2018) We received the same rate as last year.
TxOHC met the Matching Challenge goal for 2016 that was $24K, EOY $24,675!  Dr. Harrington was thanked and reported that he was very proud of the group and would start sending payments March 1st.

Strategic Plan Summary and Operational Plan
Beth Stewart reviewed the Strategic Plan Summary and Operational Plan that had been sent out.  If board members have suggestions, please send them to her. We will address Priority #1 in March on our conference call.  Board members also volunteered to take the lead on different priorities.
Priority 1:  Beth Stewart and all Board members
Priority 2:  Maria Wellisch and Beth Stewart
Priority 3:  Beth Stewart
Priority 4:  Sherdeana Owens and Erik Harrington
Priority 5:  All
Priority 6:  Donna Morris and David Cappelli

Legislative 
Beth asked the group to refer to the Policy Issue Briefs and please contact their respective legislators since authors/sponsors are needed.

Membership
TxOHC has one new member since 1/1/2017:  Kristen Valenzuela, RDA joined 2/1/2017



	Program(s) http://www.34567txohcabc.oralhealthtexas.org/Test-Radish3579/Programs.html  - test pages, please pull up.
· Texas Tooth Steps (Perinatal Oral Health Program) – Sherdeana Owens – Seek funding to expand project statewide – activity remains ongoing
· Mission 8/20 (Older Adult OH Program) – Beth Stewart asked that we look at the participation boxes and send her suggestions.  Please refer to TxOHC OH Roadmap.
· Fluoride for Texas – Beth Stewart reported:
· HRiA –Killeen/Belton CWF reimplementation project
Need letters from dentists and pediatricians in the Bell County area disclosing that they found out about CWF cessation only after the water utility stopped adding fluoride. That would help us demonstrate to legislators that our bill addresses a real problem -- medical and dental professionals are not being informed or consulted about changes that can have a significant impact on people's health. (Promote Healthy Smiles Bill – need author and sponsors)
· Houston CWF issue – Update 2/7/2017  Success!!!
The East plant started fluoridating again and now the Houston South East plant has restarted adding fluoride.  Waiting on the Northeast plant to begin, so 2 down and 1 to go.
· Texas Oral Health Summit – Nov. 9-11, 2017 – Beth stated that the Program development was in process.  The CHC track for Saturday may be scratched.  Found out the Texas Association of Community Health Centers hosts two annual events where they offer CEU.   Beth will follow up with the organizer and see if anything can be worked out.

	
Announcements
· National Oral Health Conference
April 24-26, 2017 – Albuquerque, NM
Pre-Conference April 22-23, 2017

Sherdeana Owens announced that Delmar dental hygiene students have an oral health education program teaching nursing students to apply fluoride varnish.  Beth asked that she send a picture.  Donna reported that UTSD students won 1st place in the SCADHA competition at TDHA and will send a picture for the E-Brief.
Maria Wellisch reported that she had 3 openings for videos:  redo the denture video, oral care for NPO patients and care for the mouth of patients who cannot afford dentures.  She can do the recordings in one day.  Donna will send her a link to her VAP video.  Beth asked if they could present a poster presentation at the Summit—Donna will ask them.
Nancy reported that the TDHA local anesthesia bill had been referred to committee.  
Beth reported that her brother suggested we make a double-sided spiral notebook for our Marketing/PR book.  An executive summary is needed and Sherdeana Owens offered to help Beth write this, so we could have the published book ready by June 1st.  

	Adjourn


David Cappelli moved to adjourn and Nancy Cline seconded.  The motion was unanimously approved.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 pm CST.

Submitted by:
Donna Morris
Acting Secretary
2/28/2017

